
 

Don't be afraid of holiness. ... don't be afraid to aim higher 

Gaudete et Exsultate 32.34 
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Thank you for your participation today and for all the work you are doing in your communities in this 
demanding time of the Pandemic. Reach out with a fraternal hug to each of the members of Catholic 
Action in your Countries and Communities. 

• Thanks to the translators Marija, Franziska, Emanuela, Maria Giovanna, Pupi and the 
translators Leo and Tuto. 

• Thank you María Grazia, Codruta and the FIAC secretariat team. for all the work that allowed 
us to carry out this day. 

• Thanks to all the members of the Pio XI Foundation and the Secretariat, the coordinators by 
age and the continental coordinators. 

• Thank you Cardinal Porras, Silvia, Beatriz, Franc, Jorge, Silvia, María Grazia, mons. Félix 
Machado and Father Félix, for their testimonies. 

A particular memory in this year of the centenary of the birth of Blessed Lolo Garrido, and of the 
Servants of God, Cardinal Eduardo Pironio and Enrique Shaw. 

As the Pope does in Fratelli Tutti, we also express our respect for "other exemplary brothers who are 
not Catholic: Martin Luther King, Desmond Tutu, Mahatma Gandhi and many others" 

During the celebration of the Mass for All Saints in 2015, Pope Francis told us: The Beatitudes are the 
way to holiness and happiness, “this is the way of holiness, and it is the way of happiness itself. It is the 
path that Jesus traveled, ... Let us ask the Lord for the grace to be simple and humble people, the grace 
to know how to cry, the grace to be meek, the grace to work for justice and peace, and above all grace 
to allow ourselves to be forgiven by God to become instruments of his mercy. So have the Saints, who 
have preceded us in the heavenly homeland. They accompany us on our earthly pilgrimage, they 
encourage us to go forward. May her intercession help us to walk in the path of Jesus, and obtain 
eternal happiness for us ... 

Greetings, and God willing we will meet again on Thursday, November 26, where we will address the 
challenge of the Global Educational Compact. 

Praise Jesus Christ! 


